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It was great to get together last Tuesday for an unscheduled, informal meeting as our last one for the year. We 

had apologies from Bob McKenzie, Tony Mooney and Steve Ennor. There was no important or pressing business 

to attend to, so it was good to just meet and socialise over a nice meal.  

I gave a summary of the communication from DG Alma in the special edition of Open Doors which talks about 

the storm damage in the Dandenongs and Yarra Ranges areas and Rotary’s role in the aftermath.  As Alma says 

the best thing clubs can do right now is to check in with people we know who have been affected to offer moral 

support and wait until the time is right for us to assist financially or in person with the rebuilding process. Rotary 

is not a first responder, nor should it be as we would be in the way of the professionals and volunteers who are 

trained to deal with these sorts of emergencies. As time goes on I imagine clubs may be called upon to help out 

in appropriate ways.  

You might be interested to hear that I am meeting with Sandi from the Warrandyte Diary, at their invitation on 

Tuesday to discuss volunteering in the community and the perceived threat from the recent drop in volunteers 

across all groups and clubs. They are talking to a number of people in the area who are leaders of such 

organisations.  

I look forward to seeing you all next week at Changeover night in the larger room at Natalies as we were able to 

increase our numbers.  In the meantime, thankfully we are out of lockdown and the “ring of steel” has come 

down. We still need to maintain our social distancing and mask wearing where appropriate, so everyone stay 

well and safe as we head into another Rotary year.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A NOTE FROM THE PRESIDENT 

20th June         

Tunstall Market is on next Sunday 

– all hands- on deck to make it a 

memorable market after such a 

big break. 

Keep the date free. 

Roster to be circulated on Tuesday 

night.  
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At our cluster president’s meeting last Friday night, we spent a bit of time discussing the Rotary Code 

of Conduct. Happily, I know our club members pretty much adhere to its principles, but I thought it 

might be worth publishing for interest. It applies not only to behaviour at meetings and functions of 

course but in how we project ourselves on social media and in the written media generally – 

important to be objective and not let our emotions get the better of us.  

Code of Conduct  

As a Rotarian, I will:  

1. Act with integrity and high ethical standards in my personal and professional life  

2. Deal fairly with others and treat them and their occupations with respect  

3. Use my professional skills through Rotary to mentor young people, help those with special needs, 

and improve people’s quality of life in my community and in the world  

4. Avoid behaviour that reflects adversely on Rotary or other Rotarians  

5. Help maintain a harassment-free environment in Rotary meetings, events, and activities; report 

any suspected harassment; and help ensure non-retaliation to those individuals that report 

harassment 
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Tuesday 22nd June   
 
  

Change Over Night – Natalie’s Restaurant  
6.30-7pm  
Property:  Judy and Kevin Hall  
Cashier:   Don Kinnear/Kevin Hall   
MC:          David George  
 

Sunday 27th June  Tunstall Market  

Tuesday 29th June No Meeting  

Tuesday 6th July  Social Night - details TBA  

Friday 9th July District changeover - Southern Golf Club 

Tuesday 13th July Club Meeting at Natalies: Partner’s Night 
Guest speaker – Keith Wolahan: next Liberal 
Candidate for Menzies will talk about his “Personal 
Journey”.  
Chair: Gavin Birch 
Cashier: Ian Thomlinson   

Tuesday 20th July Club Meeting at Natalies: Guest Speaker – 
Peter Keep “Sipho’s Stars” – Christmas project. 
Chair: Ian Thomlinson 
Cashier: Tony Mooney  

Tuesday 27th July  Board Meeting – Budgets   

Tuesday 3rd August Club Meeting at Natalies & Partner’s Guests 
welcome to hear our Guest Speaker: 
Keith Walker – “Murray River Adventures”  
Chair: Rob Edwards 
Cashier: Frank Molinaro  
 

Tuesday 10th August TBA  

Tuesday 17th August Club Meeting at Natalies:  
Guest Speaker –  
Joseph Caruana- Vice Principal Warrandyte High 
School  
Chair: Pippa Birch 
Cashier: Bob McKenzie  
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Front cover of our 

new Club Brochure. 

Thanks to David 

George and Michelle 

Edwards for their 

work on this. 

Congratulations to President Kathy Monley of 

Manningham Rotary Club, who received an OAM 

in this year’s Queens Birthday Honours, in 

recognition of her contribution to the local 

community.  

Well-deserved Kathy. 
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Outgoing Cluster Presidents 

Barry Halpern (Doncaster) 

Felix Wong (Co Pres.  

Templestowe) 

Kehela Vandenberg (AG) 

Brian Negus (Co Pres.  

Templestowe) 

Kathy Monley (Manningham) 

Yours truly 

Brian Tyedin Co Pres. 

(Templestowe) 

Incoming Cluster Presidents 

Soula Ganiatsas (Co Pres. 

Manningham) 

Olive Aumann (AG) 

Brendon Woods (Doncaster) 

Yours Truly 

Ian Goldsmith (co Pres. 

Manningham) 

Luke Bastian (Templestowe) 
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liao.leanne@gmail.com 
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